
Town of Milford Heritage Commission Preserving Important Structures 
Bandstand Designated on Statewide Endangered Properties List

Restoration Begins on Historic Schoolhouse/Scout House
August 2022: In 2021, Milford’s 
Heritage Commission began two 
significant projects to protect and 
preserve two major landmarks – the 
iconic Pillsbury Bandstand situated on 
the Oval and the Laurel 
Schoolhouse (also known as the 
Scout House) at Shepard Park. The 
Bandstand is now on the NH Preservation 
Alliance’s 2021 “Seven to Save” list of 
properties. The Laurel Schoolhouse 
windows have been made operational 
and new granite steps were installed in 
April 2022. Additional window 
improvements and a full building 
assessment are planned for the 
Schoolhouse. For more detail about 
both projects click here.

Thank you to the generous donors who have contributed to these projects!

There is still much to be done. The 
Commission is working with the NH 
Preservation Alliance to find resources 
needed to assess the structures’ 
restoration needs and complete the 
work. 

Those wishing to donate to either of these 
projects may do so by sending a check 
payable to “The Town of 
Milford, NH” to:

Town of Milford
1 Union Square 

Milford NH 03055 
Attn: Tina Philbrick 

Please designate “Schoolhouse” or 
“Bandstand” in the memo field.

https://www.milford.nh.gov/heritage-commission
https://nhpreservation.org/seven-to-save
https://www.milford.nh.gov/home/news/town-heritage-commission-preserving-important-milford-structures
https://www.milford.nh.gov/home/news/authentic-granite-steps-laurelabbott-scout-house



